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Summary:

This reports informs the Employment Panel of the outcomes of the Appointment & Assimilation process, which was outlined in the first report to the Panel at its meeting of 12 September.

Recommendations:

It is recommended that :

(1)
The Employment Panel approves the outcomes of the Appointment and Assimilation process, which has matched the 5 new posts to the new Senior Management Team and current postholders, who include the current Executive Director and 4 of the Business Unit Heads.

(2)
The Panel formally recommends the proposed appointments to full Council on 8 November next for their approval as required under the Officer Employment Procedure Rules.

(3)
The Panel notes that the Head of Legal and Democratic Services will formally notify the Executive of the proposals to enable them to make any objection to Council when it considers the proposals on 8 November next, as required under the relevant legislative provisions.

(4)
The Panel notes that the Town Clerk and Chief Executive will put in place the necessary transitional arrangements to move to the new structure as part of Stage 2 of the re-organisation process as resolved by Council on 13 September last.

Contact Officer:
Maggie Mooney
Ext:
 7001

1. INTRODUCTION

1.1
Following the full Council meeting of 13 September, which approved the Stage One of the re-organisation of the management structure and which the Employment Panel approved at its meeting of 12 September (Report Reference CE 21/05).  Both the Employment Panel and the full Council approved the Assimilation Protocol, which was used to undertake the Appointment and Recruitment process.

2. OUTCOMES

2.1 Following the Council meeting the Protocol was applied and a strategy prepared for the appointment to each of the new posts, i.e. whether they should be matched or ring fenced to the Executive Director or Heads of Business Unit posts, or filled by open recruitment.

2.2 The assimilation process was carried out by application of the Protocol by the Town Clerk & Chief Executive (TC&CE), with support from the Personnel Manager and advice and independent adjudication by the Chief Executive of the North West Employers’ Organisation who will attend the Employment Panel meeting on 2 November 2005. 

2.3 After carefully assessing all the relevant criteria set out in the Protocol, as set out below:

· Responsibility for key functional areas;

· Tasks and duties of the post;

· Financial responsibilities;

· Supervisory responsibility;

· Type and level of decisions made;

· Communication required by the job;

· Reporting lines;

· Internal/external contacts;

· Comparative remuneration.

2.4 A systematic procedure was undertaken.  All the posts were matched to either an Executive Director or a Head of Business Unit.  The proposals for the new Deputy Chief Executive and the Corporate Director posts are as follows:

Post
Outcome Proposal

Deputy Town Clerk & Chief Executive and Director of People, Performance & Policies
Executive Director matched to post

Director of Development Services
Head of Economic & Community Development matched to post.

Director of Legal & Democratic Services
Head of Legal & Democratic Services matched to post.

Director of Corporate Services
Head of Finance matched to post

Director of Community Services
Head of Commercial & Technical Services matched to post.

3. WHAT HAPPENED NEXT

3.1
The Town Clerk & Chief Executive wrote to the Executive Director and the Heads of Business Units on 16 September, explaining the process undertaken and setting out her initial provisional determination after applying the Protocol as set out in paragraph 2.3 above.  The letter asked for the views of the Executive Director and the Heads of Service on those provisional determinations to be submitted to her by 5 October (10 days later).  Colleagues were also encouraged to discuss any concerns with the TC&CE during that time period.

3.2 After carefully considering representations received from the relevant managers, the TC&CE wrote again to the Executive Director and Heads of Business Units setting out her final determination, which had not changed.  The letter also set out the arrangements for the right of appeal to the Employment Panel, on the determinations, by senior managers.  To exercise this right, managers were requested to give notice of their intentions within 10 working days to the Personnel Manager, by 20 October 2005.  It was the intention that the Employment Panel would determine any appeals and would then report through to full Council for formal confirmation of what would be Chief Officers’ appointments with the City Council, as required under the Council’s Officer Employment Procedure Rules.

No appeals were received by 20 October 2005.

3.3 The Employment Panel and Council’s approval of the new Chief Officers’ posts is very important and key to making real progress by the new Senior Management Team on the second stage of the re-organisation and ensuring that all services within the Directorates are lined up to take the City Council forward over the coming years.  The second stage will begin immediately following the Council’s meeting on 8 November 2005 and the new Senior Management Team is confirmed.  As mentioned above, all Chief Officer appointments are required to be confirmed by full Council and the proposals will be reported to the meeting on 8 November for full Council’s consideration.  Following the meeting of the Panel on 2 November, the Head of Legal and Democratic Services will, as required, under the relevant legislative provisions, formally write to all members of the Executive setting out details of the proposed appointments so that they can, if they wish, make any objection to full Council when it considers the proposals.

3.4 It is proposed that until Stage 2 is finalised and the Directorates are functioning, any changes to existing delegated powers and working arrangements should be deferred.  Therefore Heads of Business Units will continue to exercise the same duties and responsibilities, pending the Directorates being fully operational.

4. RECOMMENDATIONS

4.1
It is recommended that:

(1)
The Employment Panel approves the outcomes of the Appointment and Assimilation process, which has matched the 5 new posts to the new Senior Management Team and current postholders, who include the current Executive Director and 4 of the Business Unit Heads.

(2)
The Panel formally recommends the proposed appointments to full Council on 8 November next for their approval as required under the Officer Employment Procedure Rules.

(3)
The Panel notes that the Head of Legal and Democratic Services will formally notify the Executive of the proposals to enable them to make any objection to Council when it considers the proposals on 8 November next, as required under the relevant legislative provisions.

(4)
The Panel notes that the Town Clerk and Chief Executive will put in place the necessary transitional arrangements to move to the new structure as part of Stage 2 of the re-organisation process as resolved by Council on 13 September last.

5. REASONS FOR RECOMMENDATIONS

5.1
To complete Stage One of the Re-organisation of the Management Structure.

6.0 IMPLICATIONS

· Staffing/Resources – The re-organisation process will have significant implications on staff across the City Council.  The main changes, at Stage One, are Senior Management changes, but as the re-organisation progresses into Stage Two, there will be an impact on other Managers’ roles.  However, it is hoped that the implications will be seen positively for the re-organisation to progress to help the Council become excellent.

· Financial – Details of the financial implications were outlined in the ‘Part B’ report, which was submitted to the Executive on 30th August and then to Full Council on 13th September.

There are no financial implications with regard to the re-organisation process itself.  The Town Clerk and Chief Executive carried out the review, with the support of staff from Member Support & Employee Services and Financial Services.  In addition, advice and support is being given by the Chief Executive of NorthWest Employers’ Organisation at no cost to the City Council.

There will be revenue implications with regard to the appointment of the 4 Corporate Directors’ posts and will be covered by the efficiency savings made by the deletion of two Senior Managers’ posts – 1 Executive Director and the Head of Environmental Protection Services.  Any financial implications for Stage Two will be dealt with during that process and reported to the Executive and the Full Council.

· Legal – There will be legal implications should the recommendations be approved.  There will be amendments to the Council’s Constitution to incorporate any changes resulting from the acceptance of the proposals.

No other legal implications, at Stage One, are envisaged.

· Corporate – There will be corporate implications, in that the establishment of a new Senior Management Team and a small number of larger, Strategic Directorates, will ensure that corporate working across all areas of work will become a key and central feature of the future work of the Council.

· Risk Management – A full risk assessment of the impact of the re-organisation will be carried out by the new Senior Management Team, at the start of the Stage Two process.

· Equality Issues – The re-organisation process has been fully compliant with equality and diversity issues in mind.  Hence, for the first time, all Senior Managers, the Corporate Directors, will be placed on the same Chief Officers salary scale and will have the same terms and conditions.

· Environmental – None.

· Crime and Disorder – The functions of the City Council with respect to Crime and Disorder have been reviewed and it is proposed that they are best located within the Community Services Directorate.

· Impact on Customers – The key aim of the re-organisation is to deliver high quality services to all communities across Carlisle.  Therefore the proposed new structure should have a positive impact on the Council’s customers.
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